Scott Carruthers
Street & Drains Operations Manager
Public Works
4693 Rochester Road
Troy, MI 48085

Hi Scott,

Just wanted you to know how much I appreciate the nice job your team did in installing the excess water drain off the storm drain at the back of my lot on Basswood. It got a good test last night with a heavy rain in the Crescent Parc subdivision. I showed you the video of the run-off. The run-off actually lasted for well over 25 minutes.

I checked across the street at my neighbor's house and saw that the system worked well – no up-flow of water and the regrading of top soil in place. The storm drains on Basswood in front of my house also functioned well – no reverse flow of water.

Overall, I would say that the "solution" designed by Scott Finlay worked well and passed its first test.

You mentioned that you would send a staff member out to check out the eroded concrete bags and the overall status of the finished project. THANKS

Thanks to you and your team.

CC: Antonio Cicchetti, Engineering Scott Finlay, Engineering

Mayor, Ethan Baker

Bob Dennis, Home Owners Association